Librarian’s Report

October Meeting
Oct. 1, 2012
1. New Board Member:

Welcome Bob to your first library board meeting! Thank you for serving.  
2. Phones:
I am still waiting to hear back from CTS regarding questions the board had from the last meeting.  I have priced phones at Wal-Mart, Best Buy, and Amazon.  I believe we can get a cordless phone system that costs between $120 and $150.  I share any new information that I have from CTS with you during the meeting.
For your consideration:  We need a motion, discussion, and vote on whether to move forward with a new cordless phone system or table the motion until our next meeting?

3. Grant Update:

Listed below are the following grants we have submitted and their status:
a) Lois Lenski Covey Foundation Grant: Submitted and there will be announced in 2013
b) Union Pacific Grant Program: Submitted and there will be announce in 2013
c) PNG: We have been awarded PNG funding for an additional $12,500.  While I have submitted the award contract, it still needs to be executed by the state of Illinois and funds dispersed.

d) E-Rate:  We received our funding commitment decision letter regarding our e-rate.  Funding for our telecommunications (i.e. phone, fax, and T-1 line) were approved for the amount of $5,135.14.  Our request for funding of a new router was denied.  According to the explanation, there was not enough money available to USAC to distribute.
e) SPLMI (Small Public Library Management Institute):  The Illinois State Library is anticipating funding for SPLMI.  I have been asked to serve once again on the planning/implementation committee.  By participating in this 6-Day institute, it is the equivalent of the library receiving a training grant/scholarship for $4,000.
4. Donations/Memorials:
While we have received book and DVD donations, no monetary donations have been made since our last meeting on Sept. 10th.
5. Roof Update:

I will try to share with you any new information about the library’s roof. ARS began cleaning the roof on Thursday, Sept. 27th. The goal is to have the roof ready for the new membrane during the week of Oct. 1, 2012.  At this point, no rain is predicted for the week of Oct. 1st.  
6. Coming Events:


Oct. 1


Library Board Meeting



7pm


Oct. 10

Play Time (Ages 0-3)



11am


Oct. 11

Cloverbud Book Club (Ages 5-7)

5:30pm


Oct. 17                   Story Time (Ages 4-5)



11am


Oct. 27

Ghost Stories with Author Sindy Smith
1 pm
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